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3rd May 2024 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

After 10 years since our last inspection, Victoria Park Junior School received a 

graded Ofsted inspection last month.  I am really pleased to be able to share 

the full report with you to read and I would encourage you to do so. 

 

The opening paragraph of the report says, ‘Pupils embody the school value of 

respect at this welcoming school.  Pupils behave impeccably and their learning is 

rarely interrupted.’ 

 

During the inspection, the inspectors commented on the calm learning 

environment; excellent pastoral support; reading sitting at the heart of the 

school curriculum; pupils superb attendance; pupils being given a broad range of 

opportunities to enhance their wider development; governors having a clear 

understanding of the school’s strengths and priorities for further improvement; 

pupils benefitting from a broad range of clubs available to them and a positive 

safeguarding culture. 

 

The team of inspectors graded Behaviour and Attitudes as Outstanding and 

commented that ‘Behaviour across the school is excellent.  Pupils are very well 

mannered.  Pupils have a strong moral conviction to treat others in the same way 

that they would want to be treated themselves.’ 

 

As a school we know that we are on a continuous journey to improve and our 

points for development from the inspection are already part of our strategic 

plan. 

 

http://www.victoriaparkschool.co.uk/
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I want to thank all of our dedicated staff who work tirelessly every day to 

provide every child with a high-quality education and care & support.  They are a 

brilliant, committed and supportive team.  Equally, our wonderful children 

deserve every word of praise for their behaviour, attitudes to learning and love 

for our school.  They are, day in, day out, outstanding young people. 

 

As a final note, I wish to share my heartfelt thanks to you, our parents, carers 

and families for your continued support.  I know just how much our school means 

to you, your children and to our community. 

 

 

Mr. J. Wilkinson 

 


